BSSA Minutes of General Meeting 18 September 2003

Brisbane Strikers Supporters' Association
Minutes of the General Meeting held on Thursday 18 September 2003 at Crosby Park, Albion

In the absence of the Secretary, Graham Dickinson recorded the Minutes.

The President, John Wainwright opened the meeting at 7:05 pm.

Attendance

Amanda Atherton, John Wainwright, Gordon Wilson, Stephen Pitman, David Marshall, Samantha Quirk, Tricia McLeod, Lavinia McEwan, Paul Robinson, Adam Coleman, Wade Hart, Sam Crozier, Graham Dickinson.

BUSINESS

1.  Apologies

Lee-Anne Ford, Jim Christie, Vitor Sorbal, Alex Wainwright.

2.  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
It was agreed that as the minutes of the August General Meeting were not immediately available, the minutes of the General Meeting held on 17July 2003 were a true and accurate record.

Proposed:  John Wainwright
Seconded:  Amanda Atherton

Motion Carried
3.  BUSINESS ARISING
3.1. Micro-cassette (or other type) recorder
Purchase of this item previously approved but purchase deferred until a definite need established.  Adam Coleman as Media Liaison requires use of a recorder on an ad-hoc basis.  David Marshall and Graham Dickinson offered use of their personal recorders when and if required.
3.2.  Collector Cards
"Feature Player" Collector Cards to be co-ordinated with other initiatives, ie. mugs, player profile on BSSA website and in Free Kick.

John Wainwright reported that the artwork for cards (and mugs) would be made available to the BSSA by Strikers management next week.  John also indicated that two players may be featured for some home games (12 home games, ~20 players).
Actions:
Paul Robinson for production of cards.
Lelsey McBurney for production of mugs.
David Marshall suggested that a complete set of collector cards should be retained for posterity.

3.3.  Mascots

John Wainwright advised that David Bearman has nominated Slacks Creek to be team mascots at first home game for season 2003/2004.  Mascots for second home game will be Keith Page's team.

Action:

Patricia McLeod to provide mascot team profile for Free Kick


Adam Coleman to advise Quest Newspapers

3.4.  BSSA Website

Amanda Atherton advised that the new BSSA website is up and running.

3.5.  Regional Fans

Samantha Quirk advises she is still attempting to arrange this initiative.

Action:

Ongoing
3.6.  Patron

Peter Grierson had been previously considered to be asked to fulfil this role.  As Peter is now Team Captain, John Wainwright suggested that Jason Keaton should now be asked to be BSSA Patron.
It was generally felt that in view of the functions envisaged for this office, the term "Player Liaison" provided a more accurate description.

It was also proposed that as new player Steve Fitzsimmons had already displayed an active interest in the BSSA, he should be considered as team "Player Liaison".
Proposed:  Samantha Quirk
Seconded:  Amanda Atherton

Motion Carried
Action:

Nomination for Patron to be re-considered.

3.7.  Strikingtons
General agreement to continue with promotion and sale of Strikingtons.  However due to health considerations there will be no free samples.
Action:

Purchase of Strikingtons by order only.  Payment must accompany order.

3.8.  Fan Clubs
No action – item deleted.
3.9.  Review of Rules

Gordon Wilson reported that the BSSA Rules review is approximately 70% complete.  General thrust of the review is to update the document to reflect current BSSA status and to eliminate redundant sections, ie. rules governing pre-incorporation.
Action:

Ongoing.

4. CORRESPONDENCE IN
Gordon Wilson indicated that he had received numerous e-mails relating to membership enquiries.
Adam Coleman has contacted Alan Bullpitt in relation to the Tipping Competition and use of "Raging Bull Software".  As the BSSA Tipping Competition has already commenced, use of the software will probably be deferred to next season.  Steve Pitman indicated that his understanding was that the software was to be incorporated with the BSSA website.

Action:

Adam Coleman to contact Alan Bullpitt and ascertain software costs.
5. CORRESPONDENCE OUT

John Wainwright has proposed sending a letter to each player (including coaching staff) thanking them for their participation and involvement in the BSSA "Meet the Player Brunch" function.
John Wainwright has also sent a letter to Steve Wilson on behalf of the BSSA in relation to developing and creating "atmosphere" at Strikers' home games.  The letter details some initiatives carried out by Wade Hart, Sam Crozier and Adam Coleman and includes a request for $150 to cover costs for the provision of a Samba band.  A brass band will play pre match and at half time.
The letter also includes a request for Amanda Atherton to be accepted as the BSSA nomination for the Match Day co-ordinator.
John Wainwright proposed that the BSSA cover the $150 cost for the provision of a Samba Band at the first home game.

Proposed:  John Wainwright
Seconded:  Steve Pitman

Motion Carried
Action:
John Wainwright to inform Steve Wilson of the BSSA decision to off-set the initial cost for the provision of a Samba Band.
6.  REPORTS
6.1.  President
John Wainwright indicated that issues previously discussed and to be discussed at to-night's meeting would constitute his report.
6.2.  Secretary
As Lee-Anne Ford was unavailable to attend the meeting, a report was not forthcoming.
6.3.  Treasurer
Gordon Wilson reported there are currently 74 (including 2 un-financial) members at present.  Main income apart from membership fees has come from chocolate sales netting a profit of $1250.00.  The "Meet the Players Brunch" was also successful and netted a profit of $222.00.
Gordon Wilson also drew attention to the projected total outlay of $1200.00 for the "Man of the Match" award and costs involved in producing Collector Cards and Mugs.  It is anticipated that the latter two items will return a profit.
In view of the success of the " Meet the Players Brunch" function, Gordon proposed that the BSSA should tender a vote of thanks to Buffalo and Spencer Howson(ABC).

Proposed:  Gordon Wilson
Seconded:  Tricia McLeod

Motion Carried
Action:

John Wainwright to telephone Buffalo and Spencer Howson.

7.  GENERAL BUSINESS
7.1.  Atmosphere Committee
Most issues relating to this agenda item are currently in progress.
Amanda Atherton is the current BSSA nomination to "head up" the Match Day Committee.  Primary aim is to improve the atmosphere at home games.  David Marshall, Wade Hart, Sam Crozier and Adam Coleman to participate.  Committee functions include assessment of new ideas, determine funding options and fund raising.
Wade Hart's bunch of supporters to be known as Torcida Banana will locate in the Bill Waddell stand, Sam Crozier's musical group to be identified as Gold 97 will occupy an area in the new stand.

John Wainwright proposed that the members present accept Amanda Atherton as the BSSA nomination for the "Match Day Coordinator".
Proposed:  John Wainwright
Seconded:  Tricia McLeod

Motion Carried
7.2.  The Next Function
Target date for next function is mid November.  A guest speaker or speakers was proposed.  Frank Farina and Mark Shields were suggested possibilities.  Wade Hart suggested a debate format if multiple speakers were to attend.
Action:
Samantha Quirk, Tricia McLeod, Lavina McEwan and Wade Hart to submit a proposal within 10 days.
7.3. Preparations – The First Home Game
Preparations currently underway.  John Wainwright to select 5 members to judge the "Man of the Match".  Steve Pitman has possible contact for MOTH sponsor.  In the interim, BSSA to sponsor first MOTH for season 2003/4.
Action:
Steve Pitman to follow-up possible sponsorship.

7.4.  Fundraising Chocolates

Chocolate fundraising activity to continue.  Despite some dissent mainly on item selling price, it was considered Crest Chocolates still offered the best deal for the BSSA.
Action:
Gordon Wilson to renegotiate with Crest Chocolates.
7.5.  BSSA Caps
This fundraising activity considered worthwhile to pursue.  John Wainwright moved that the BSSA authorize Gordon Wilson to purchase 25 caps from Buffalo for resale to members and public.
Proposed:  John Wainwright
Seconded:  Samantha Quirk

Motion Carried
Action:
Gordon Wilson to contact Buffalo.

7.6.  Predictions Competition
Activity to continue.  Gordon Wilson indicated that a presentation is yet to be made to last season's winner pending decision due to "tied" result.
7.7.  Perry Park Car Parking
John Wainwright currently negotiating with Strikers management for a parking concession for BSSA members.
7.8.  Point Coolum Prize
Bonnie Mersiades has donated 2 nights accommodation at the Point at Coolum.  It was agreed to use this donation as the door/raffle prize at the November function.
8.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None.
MEETING CLOSURE
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 9.15 pm.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting Thursday 16 October at 7.00pm at Crosbys at Albion.
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